Clayton/ Deer Park Historical Society Minutes, June 8, 2024, at 316 East Crawford on A Street, Deer Park (Margaret and East A Street)


In attendance: Mary Jo Reiter, Rachelle Fletcher, Kirk Carlson, Bill Sebright, Mike Wolfe, John Odynski, Virginia Odynski,  Shauneen  Flugel, Collin Flugel, Hazel Flugel, Wally Parker,  Mike Reiter, Roberta Reiter, Larry Bowen, Dan Stansbury, Leo Zimmerer,  Shelah Riggins, Frank Hollingshead, Andrew Hollingshead, Marie Morrill and Tom Costigan. 


Society President Bill Sebright called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  He reported that: 1) Carolyn Knapp-Nelson met Bill at our building May 31. She donated to the Society a beautiful large framed 1905 map of Spokane County. The map was given to Carl Knapp by realtor John Erickson, probably in the late 1940’s while he was shopping for property. This was after Dad returned to Deer Park after his discharge from the Army Air Corps in 1945. Carl and Dorothy were married in 1949, and likely moved onto the property at 35420 Arlington Road at about that time. She acquired the map from her dad’s desk in the 1980’s and had it framed. The map had quite a journey getting to us. From her current home in Colorado, Carolyn sent it with a friend by car to Federal Way, Washington, to my sister Judy’s Washington Senate aide, who then transferred it to her sister and her sister delivered it to her back in Deer Park. Mike Reiter noticed some things about the map. Montgomery Road is called Forreston, with Montgomery in parentheses. He always wondered about the history of that. Colville and Dalton Roads merge north of Enoch, no Public Road. He didn’t see Crawford street. Dragoon is called Beaver Creek.
2) He received a call from Dorothy and Ed Schierholz. They had a Leno Prestini painting to donate to the Society. He met the Schierholzs at Dave and Sue Rehms to get the painting. It is a wonderful donation! There was no frame on the painting. Bill put on a frame that Anni had with her art collection. We've titled it “Horses in the Snow.” (motion below) 3) He attended the May school board meeting. The board passed a motion to okay the moving of the Stag Head to the north courtyard at the High School. The DPHS Class of 1964 deposited $5,000 in our account to cover the cost of a plaque and help cover the cost of moving the Stag Head. 4) BYD shirts are on sale for $20. The flyer should be done next week.

Mike Reiter moved and Wally Parker seconded that we send Ed Schierholz a thank you and $50 for donating the Prestini painting. The motion carried unanimously. 

Society Vice President- No one has stepped forward to become Vice President.
            Society Treasurer Mark Wagner reported: The main checking account ended the month at $25,738.09 there were deposits of $5435.00. The web hosting account ended the month at $1,348.46 with a withdrawal of $17.25.  The Brickyard Day account is $1934.42. The Eagle fund account is $9,174.65. 


Society Secretary Tracy Strong: No report.

Webmaster Damon Smathers reported by email: 1) We made a few small changes to the website this month.  One of these changes was to our “cache” settings.  We had a few people mention that our website would display “not found” when using our search function.  After doing some research we found that the cache settings were saving older copies of the website to speed up load times.  We decided to change the settings so that the website always displays the most recent changes. The only downside to this is that the website needs to fully restore each time we make changes, but this only takes around 10-15 minutes.  Website visitors should not notice any changes. 2) Our domain name (cdphs.org) renewed last month.  This is a once per year charge for $22.69, and it allows us to keep the domain name under ownership.  

Facebook Page Administrator Shauneen Flugel reported: 1) Our page reached 3,500 people. It had 2,100 video views. And we made $1.53 and have 2 donating subscribers! We don't get it transferred to our account until it reaches a certain amount. Thanks to Bill and Wally for filling in the informational gaps in the posts and providing answers! 3) She told us that there are old band uniforms donated by the Fishers at the High School. They are displayed on mannequins. 


Letters/Brickbats editor Wally Lee Parker reports: Issue #6 of the newsletter should be going out to our proofreaders shortly.  I estimate the polished copy should be uploaded to the Society’s web page within the next several weeks, and a limited number of print copies will be available at the July meeting.  Topics for the coming issue include images and a discussion regarding several unique art-tiles created by Leno Prestini that were recently donated to the Society by Susan Stewart Rumble; a consideration of what happened when a Deer Park resident engaged in 1894’s version of “You’ve Got Mail;” and an analysis of Leno Prestini’s 1960 painting, “Old Deer Park – 1910.”    I’d also like to remind everyone that just as in past years the newsletter can act as an open forum for discussions related to the region's history.  The “Society Contacts” box in each issue of the newsletter contains an email address for the president, webmaster, and newsletter editor, as well as the Society’s postal address, and our website’s internet address – the homepage having a means of messaging the Society by text.
             Mike Reiter reported: 1) That Wyatt Zimmerer has started making the beams for the Eagle cover. We discussed the estimate by Wyatt being higher than the motion we made several months ago. Mike Reiter moved and Rachelle Fletcher seconded that we transfer necessary funds to cover the cost of covering the Eagle. After more discussion the motion passed unanimously.

Our next meeting is scheduled for Saturday, July 13, 2024, at 10:00 AM at our building. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 AM.


Minutes submitted by Bill Sebright, acting Secretary. 

